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To: Gerry Broderick, Chair, Parks, Energy and Environment Committee
From: Sherrie Tussler, Executive Director, Hunger Task Force
Subject: Lease Resolution, Farm and Fish Hatchery

Hunger Task Force respectfully requests that the Parks, Energy and Environment Committee direct immediate resolution of the proposed lease at the Farm and Fish Hatchery. Further delays to the lease approval process may result in the loss of significant foundation and corporate investments for much needed infrastructure improvements at the site. 
Hunger Task Force and DPRC have substantively agreed to terms for the lease as directed by the County Board of Supervisors in the 2012 budget:
Staffing: Hunger Task Force has made a legitimate offer of employment to the remaining Milwaukee County Employee at the Fish Hatchery. This offer included salary and health care benefits in excess of current compensation.  As a show of good faith Hunger Task Force has provided operational coverage at the Fish Hatchery on weekends since January 1 2012. 
Land Utilization: DPRC and Hunger Task Force have agreed to uses and restrictions on land as evidenced by Appendix A to the lease (attached.) 
Commodity Distribution: The lease amendment details the responsibilities of Hunger Task Force to supply produce to Milwaukee County food pantries; pumpkins and wood to the Parks; and fish for fishing clinics. 
Building Maintenance and Repair: The lease amendment shifts responsibility for all building maintenance and repairs to Hunger Task Force, reducing expenses to Milwaukee County.
Early Termination: The lease amendment allows early termination by either party with proper notice. 
Hunger Task Force invested $170,295 in private funds to for building improvements, repairs and maintenance at the farm in 2011. Harley-Davidson Foundation and Northwestern Mutual Foundation have each made significant contributions to operating expenses at the farm. Private individuals contributed $8,076 in funding. With the elimination of inmate labor on the farm, volunteer ranks have swelled and Milwaukee County residents have become more involved and interested in the Farm. 
Kohl’s Department Stores has scheduled four volunteer groups for April. The Farm and Fish Hatchery shall receive $12,000 for each volunteer group from Kohl’s. Harley Davidson has requested that Hunger Task Force submit a request for $500,000 to create a Signature project at the farm. Understanding the investments that donors are willing to make it is critical that DPRC finalize the long term lease as evidence of a sustained partnership to the donor community. 

RECCOMMENDATION:  Due Diligence documents were submitted in time to meet the March cycle review deadline.  With all of the required elements present to finalize this negotiation Hunger Task Force urges the Parks, Energy and Environment Committee to require the DPRC-led Workgroup to expedite approval of the lease by March 31, 2012.


